
Dear parents  


Hello!Welcome to 4th grade greek math.My name is Evangelia 
Athanasia Sali.I come from Greece.I have been teaching elementary 
students for 12 years and this is my second year in Archimedean 
Academy.

My goal for this year is to help your children to improve their skills in 
greek math and deepen their knowledge.To accomplish this goal, 
there will be regular homework and we will be making the most of our 
class time.My expectations for the students this year will be 
high.They will need to work hard and do their best.

My door is always open.If you have anything to share or if you want 
to speak with me in person don’t hesitate to email me at   
evangelia.sali@archimedean.org or send me a note through your 
child.

I am looking forward for a productive and successful school year!


                                                                              Sincerely 

                                                                      Evangelia Athanasia Sali

                                                                      4D Homeroom Teacher
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